MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, June 2, 2020, 6:00 p.m.

This was a tele-meeting held remotely via RayCam, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Josh Daisy, Commissioner Jim Brow (joined meeting at 6:07 p.m.), Commissioner Chris Shaw, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard. 
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.  Chris made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 5, 2020 Commission meeting.  Josh seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion.  
The first item on the agenda, Reorganization of the Board, was tabled, pending Jim’s arrival online.

A discussion was held with Raynham Board of Health Agent Matt Tanis relative to holding the Department’s summer playground program.  He said that yesterday the state issued three pages of guidelines for summer recreation programs.  Key amongst the stipulations are the following:

· Groups within the program are to be limited to no more that 12 individuals, which is to include the staff members.

· Recommended social distancing must be maintained both between and within groups, as well as frequent hand-washing and/or sanitizing.
· There is to be limited sharing of equipment and the equipment must be wiped down before being shared with another group.  Similarly, activity stations must be disinfected between groups.
· There is to be daily temperature screenings of both staff and participants.  Any temperature reading of 100 degrees or over will result in the individual being sent home for the day.

· Anyone who becomes ill at the program must leave ASAP.

· Drop off and pick up procedures must be in place and maintained.

· All staff must wear masks.  It is Matt’s recommendation that the children wear them as well.

· Groupings will remain the same for the week.

· There will be no field trips and nothing done off-site.  Everything must be done out-of-doors.
· The program is open to Massachusetts residents only.

· The state is not keen on the use of porta-potty facilities due to the issue of adequate disinfecting.
· A staffer must ensure that children wash hands and use sanitizer after each trip to the bathroom.

· Any food consumed at the program must be brought from home and no sharing will be allowed.

· The use of playground equipment is allowed but it must all be disinfected between groups.

· There must be an inclement weather plan in place, both for anticipated bad weather & for unexpected storms.

Tim outlined this year’s program as six weeks of half days only, running from 8 to 11:30 a.m. or noon, with a maximum of 60, minimum of 30 kids registered for each week.  Groups will consistently have the same counselors and participants.  He further stated that he has faith in the staff that all of this can be accomplished successfully and that he favors offering the playground program this year.  Cost will be $125 per week, with 60 participants per week being the financial break-even point and fewer than 30 registrants necessitating the cancellation of that week’s program.  Due to space constraints and other factors, there will be no Tadpole or teen programs this summer.  Tim then asked the commissioners for their input.  All concurred that shutting the program down at 11:30 every day is adequate.
Jim stated that although he is fine with running with the program, he does foresee issues with maintaining social distancing and he wonders whether families will feel safe about enrolling their children.

Tim pointed out that a lot of prior years’ playground program contact sports can no longer be played and that new types of games and equipment have been ordered specifically for this year’s special considerations.  In addition, there will be lots of arts and crafts activities and entertainers or shows will be brought in.  Currently, he is stockpiling disinfectants, wipes, and hand sanitizers.  Four porta-potties have been reserved with the stipulation that the vendor will provide daily cleaning and sanitizing.  The porta-potties will be locked overnight and the total cost is $3,300 for six weeks.
To Jim’s question about whether the schools’ maintenance staff will have any involvement, Tim responded that the only school involvement will be the allotment of a small space in the gym for storing our equipment.  Children will not be allowed to enter the building.

Chris asked about a contingency plan for sudden, unexpected rain or lightening.  Tim responded that with advance weather notice, he would cancel the program for the day by 7 a.m.  Chris pointed out that in the event of a sudden pop-up storm, we would need to have access to the school in order to shelter the children from the elements.  He asked that Tim get confirmation that there would be access to a permanent structure to shelter attendees in an extreme emergency.  He added that temporary, pop-up tents or awnings should be put up to provide shade.  Tim said that his concern about these would be vandalism, and that there will be much more outdoor shade available at this site than there was at RMS.  He said that he will contact B-R Supt. Derek Swenson about using the gym in the event of a freak thunderstorm.
Chris asked about staffing.  Tim answered that hiring will be on a seniority basis and staff will be notified tomorrow.  There has been a lot of interest in returning, and extra staff will be needed for call-outs.  Daily work hours will be 4.5 hours, with the first and last 30 minutes of each day devoted to setting up and cleaning or disinfecting materials and equipment.

Chris also asked how the registration will be handled and whether limiting sign-ups to the first 60 is fair.  Tim said that while 60 is not a lot, deterrents that might put off some families from registering are the lack of inside space and no afternoon program.  In addition, in order to give all a chance, parents will first have the option of signing up for three out of the six weeks, and then registration will be opened up to all if any openings remain after June 29th.  
It was unanimously decided that attempting to run the playground program this summer is a-go, and Tim said that he will announce it the next day online, with registrations starting at 9 this Friday morning.

Next the annual reorganization of the board was held.  Chris nominated Jim to the chair’s position for the coming year.  Josh seconded the motion, Jim accepted the nomination, and all three voted in favor.

Under Old Business, Tim stated that the Old Colony Women’s Soccer League has cancelled its season for this year, so there is no need to vote on their field-permit application.  

Under Phase III of the state’s Covid-related re-opening, all youth and adult leagues can start playing games on July 1st and the schedules must be staggered.  Town offices will be back to regular, full work week hours on June 22nd.
Two weeks ago, Tim received a call from a resident living in close proximity to Reid Field who claimed that there have been multiple instances of all-night parking, doing donuts, and other activities.  Last night he received photos which showed the vehicles parked there and individuals being shuttled from there to Bunk Pond for fishing and drinking.  Tim said that signage indicating “no loitering, police please take notice” is posted and he has requested more police drive-bys in the area.

The following meeting dates were set by unanimous vote following a motion by Chris, seconded by Jim: July 7, Aug. 4, Sept. 1, Oct. 6, Nov. 3, and Dec. 1, 2020.

Jim stated that he’s noticed that pretty much all of Borden Colony is posted “No Dogs,” including the non-athletic fields such as the pine grove, and he asked whether the signs on the trails and at the grove could come down to give people a place to walk their dogs.  Tim said that could happen.

Josh and Chris stated that they have both heard good things about the community garden.  Tim added that someone has volunteered to run a gardening program for children.
Tim reported on the following:

· RYBSA is slated to hold a summer season beginning July 6, but they will not run it if players’ masks are required.
· A portion of the RYS concession stand’s drop ceiling has come down and is slated to be repaired ASAP.
· Roof shingles at the Gymkhana building were lost due to wind.

· Eagle Scout candidate Nicolas Winters’ proposed cornhole-installation project is on temporary hold, pending Covid re-opening phases.
· Local paint contractor Marc Arcadipane is slated to power-wash and stain the gazebo, spray-paint the horse ring, power-wash the office exterior, and stain the office deck and ramp in early July.

· Tim remains in touch with B-R Supt. Swenson regarding how back-to-school this fall is looking so that we can figure out operations for the Before- and After-School programs.

Josh stated that it has been a pleasure to serve as commission chairman during this past year.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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